
 

 

 

 

 

DATE: March 14, 2012 

 

TO:  Lane Community College Board of Education 

 

FROM: Sonya Christian 

  Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs 

 

RE:  Highlights that are featured as part of the Board Report 

              

 

Continuing Education: 
Contact: Barbara Susman, Director, Successful Aging Institute, susmanb@lanecc.edu, 541/463-4644 

 

Lane’s Successful Aging Institute, AARP Oregon, Senior & Disabled Services, and the Arc Lane 

County collaborated to sponsor and organize the “Is Caregiving YOUR Encore Career?” conference 

held on March 7, 2012, at the Center for Meeting & Learning.  The conference drew 270 participants 

and involved 36 presenters and community volunteers, including those from the Senior Companion 

Program. 

 

Cottage Grove Campus: 
Contact: Jenette Kane, Division Dean, Cottage Grove, kanej@lanecc.edu, 541/463-5915 

 
Continuing Education and Cottage Grove Campus staff participated in the March 8

, 
2012, Cottage 

Grove Chamber of Commerce annual business fair for the second consecutive year.  Lane was 

welcomed as strong community partner by local businesses and other organizations. 

 

Financial Aid: 
Contact: Helen Faith, Director, Financial Aid, faithh@lanecc.edu, 541/463-5266 

 

Lane’s first winter term disbursement for 2012 totaled $28,985,784 which was a larger amount than 

any previous winter term on record. 

 

Health, Physical Education & Athletics: 
Contact: Chris Hawken, Division Dean, Health, PE & Athletics, hawkenc@lanecc.edu, 541/463-5547 

 

The Lane Titan Athletic Programs had some successes in and out of the classroom during the Winter 

Term.  

 The Women's Basketball Team finished 24-6 overall, and 13-1 in the Southern Region, 

claiming their 6th Southern Region title in the last 10 years. They had their 11th consecutive 

NWAACC Championship tournament appearance. The team Fall GPA was 3.382, with two 

ladies over 4.0. The only sophomore, Reed Levings, was on the NWAACC Sophomore All-



Academic Sports Team (Winter Term) with a cumulative GPA of 3.32, and was second team 

all conference, as well as on the All-defensive team. 

 Men's Basketball player, Daniel Ketchum, was also on the NWAACC Sophomore All-

Academic Sports Team (Winter Term) with a cumulative GPA of 3.28 

 Two Cross Country runners earned the NWAACC Fall Academic Leadership Award. Gylany 

Crossman had a 4.0 cumulative GPA and was an All-American at the NWAACC Cross 

Country Championships finishing second, while teammate Rachel Jensen had a 3.86 

cumulative GPA and finished 9th at NWAACC Cross Country Championships. The Women's 

Cross Country team had a 3.967 team GPA, while the Men had a 3.308 team GPA. 


